
Submitter: HollyJo Beers 

On Behalf Of:  

Committee: House Committee On Rules 

Measure: SB1583 

I am the mother of five children.  All are grown and well-adjusted adults. I am 

absolutely against this idea that children need to be indoctrinated in schools 

concerning sexual orientation. Young children and their innocence need protection, 

not choices to ponder on gender. It is not the business of the State, nation, or schools 

to even approach this subject. If you cannot say the words or show the sexual 

content in a school board meeting of adults, then it certainly does not belong in 

books, in classrooms or libraries, or in school curricula. Stop the insanity! This is not 

"normal," and causes confusion in children. Please vote against this! 


